
  

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 

 

 

 
 

 
 

   
 

From:  Bradley, Tom
Sent:  Wednesday, April 17, 2024 4:31 PM
To:  kkitteringham@markham.ca
Subject:  Request Joint Nomination of One Representative to the CTC Source Protection Committee. Due by 4:30 P.M.
Thursday, May 2, 2024

AƩenƟon: Kimberley KiƩeringham, City Clerk

This email is a follow up to the leƩer sent (via email) on February 28, 2024, to your clerk from the Credit Valley –

Toronto Region – Central Lake (CTC) Source ProtecƟon Region Program Manager, Benham Doulatyari. The leƩer
(aƩached for your reference) requests nominaƟon of a representaƟve for the CTC Source ProtecƟon CommiƩee
(CommiƩee).  We request that you respond to the CTC with my name as nominee by May 2, 2024.
Mr. ScoƩ Lister currently represents York Region and each of the local municipaliƟes, including yours, on the CTC 
CommiƩee.  Mr. Lister's term as member on the CTC CommiƩee is ending on June 20, 2024, and he will not be seeking 
another 5-year term as he has moved onto a different role within the Region. I am the acƟng Source ProtecƟon Program 
Manager at York Region and am seeking your support to be the named representaƟve on the CTC Source ProtecƟon 
CommiƩee when Mr. Lister’s term ends.

York Region remains firmly commiƩed to the Source ProtecƟon program and intends to conƟnue represenƟng your 
municipality on the CommiƩee.  To do this, all York Region local municipaliƟes must reach consensus on the nominee 
and submit their nominaƟon by May 2, 2024. As acƟng Source ProtecƟon Program Manager, I meet all CommiƩee 
membership eligibility requirements (refer to AƩachment 1 of Mr. Doulatyari’s February 28, 2024 leƩer).  I have been 
involved with the CTC Source ProtecƟon Authority for more than 10 years. I began in Source Water ProtecƟon by 
coordinaƟng the Tier 3 Water Budget technical study from 2010 to 2014. I am also currently parƟcipaƟng on the CTC 
Amendments and ImplementaƟon working groups, and Ministry of Environment, ConservaƟon and Parks Dense Non-
Aqueous Phase Liquid (DNAPL) working group.  I am a licensed Professional GeoscienƟst (P.Geo) and with my 20 years of
experience in groundwater management am aptly suited to facilitate the funcƟons of a CommiƩee member.

As a member of the commiƩee, I would represent the Region and its consƟtuent local municipaliƟes at 2-3 meeƟngs per 
year. I would apply my knowledge of the Clean Water Act and associated regulaƟons in the review of technical 
documents, proposed policy changes to the Assessment Report and Source ProtecƟon Plan.

As noted in the CTC leƩer, Council resoluƟons are not required to accompany the nominaƟon, but all municipaliƟes
must reach consensus on the candidate to fill the role.  To facilitate this process please find aƩached a draŌ leƩer 
nominaƟng myself for the CTC CommiƩee. If you are in agreement, please sign the aƩached template on your leƩerhead
and submit to the CTC. If more than one name is put forward to the CTC by the municipaliƟes, the decision will rest with 
the CTC.

I trust this provides the required informaƟon. Should you have any quesƟons, please contact me directly at extension 
75060 or cell phone at 905-955-1995.

 Our working hours may be different. Please do not feel obligated to reply outside of your scheduled working 
hours. Let’s work together to help foster healthy work-life boundaries.

  Tom Bradley, P.Geo.  (he/him)  | Program Manger (A), Source Water Protection
  Infrastructure Asset Management Branch, Public Works Department
  ------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------
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